CENWP-OP-B







02 March 2004

MEMORANDUM FOR:
THE RECORD

SUBJECT:
Smolt Monitoring Facility hydro cannon failure

On 01 March, attempts were made to put the hydro cannons back in service.  Operators found water spraying from the concrete sections of the high outfall but no water made it to the hydro cannons.  The mechanics determined the break to be inside the concrete structure for the high outfall.  

In an effort to provide some sort of avian abatement, the mechanics went out to the end of the high outfall to remove the avian cannons to install on the low outfall.  When an attempt to flush out the low outfall cannon supply lines was made, we found those lines were also broken inside the concrete structure. 

The mechanics had thought about trying to access the piping from the river end, but it looks like there is not enough room and a person would have to crawl a considerable distance (over 300') to the leaks. 

It looks like the best option would be to locate the piping buried at the ends of the outfall structure, cap and pressure test to ensure no other areas may be broken between the pump house and the start of the outfall and then install a new system on top or on the sides of the outfall structure. 

Since both outfalls have broken cannon water lines, we have no avian abatement until 08 March when our new bird person starts.  He is assigned solely to Bonneville Project so he will be able to spend ample time hazing birds at the outfall.

The Project is exploring repairs or modifications and we realize it is important to have this system up and running as soon as possible.
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